

HOUSTON FIRE DEPARTMENT

Mayor Sylvester Turner

City Council

District A Amy Peck

District B Jerry Davis

District C Abbie Kamin

District D
Carolyn Evans-Shabazz

District E
Dave Martin

District F Tiffany Thomas

> District G Greg Travis

District H Karla Cisneros

District I Robert Gallegos

District J
Edward Pollard

District K
Martha Castex-Tatum

At-Large 1 Mike Knox

At-Large 2
David Robinson

At-Large 3 Michael Kubosh

At-Large 4 Letitia Plummer

> At-Large 5 Sallie Alcorn

Controller, Chris Brown

MEMORANDUM

To: All Officers and Members

From: Herbert Griffin, Assistant Chief

Through: Isaac Garcia, Assistant Fire Chief Subject: Informational Updates

Date: March 13, 2020

The Houston Fire Department has been working hard to provide members with the most up to date information regarding COVID-19. In an effort to consolidate information for a dynamic situation, Medical Direction along with the HFD Divisions have unified the information to one platform for daily updates. Updates will continue to be issued via Memorandum or General Orders however members will now be able to access the most up do date information using the HFD MD website at https://www.hfdmd.org. There, you will find links to previously issued documents and videos from Medical Direction and Emergency Operations on issues of PPE, Donning and Doffing, and messages from the medical doctors on staff.

Company Officers are directed to view the website every morning with their crews for important information regarding COVID-19 and other pertinent issues. Medical Direction intends to have a daily message. The site is up and running. All members are directed to view the 2 videos on the platform and document the viewing in the Station Captain's log.

20-087



